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DATE: January 6, 2021 

SUBJECT: COVID-19  Medical Coding Guidance  

 
 

1. POS 99 has been added to CPT 99201-99215 temporarily to allow for this POS when 
appropriate.  The place of service when using POS 99 must be documented in the 
medical record.  This POS will be removed from these codes once the PHE is declared 
over. 

a. 99201 is not valid for dates of service 1/1/2021 and after! 

2. Primary Care Exception: AHCCCS is allowing the following codes to be performed under 
the Primary Exception as related to policy.  AHCCCS will allow GE modifier to be 
submitted for the following codes with the exception of 99452, 99495 and 99496 as 
these codes are not covered in our system.  This change is effective 3/17/2020 and will 
end when the PHE is declared over. 

 

3. COVID Vaccines- These vaccines will be in our system and available for use only after 
the FDA has declared an Emergency Use Authorization for each specific vaccine.  
Please visit the AMA Webpage for more detailed information on the codes and how to 
use them. (Please see the COVID-19 Emergency Medical Coding Guidance document 
for exact updates for the vaccines) 

4. COVID-19 Vaccine Administration Bill Guidelines has the specific criteria for billing the 
vaccines. 

5. New diagnosis codes for reporting COVID are listed on the COVID-19 Emergency 
Medical Coding Guidance document as issued by the CDC for dates of service 
01/01/2021. 

https://www.azahcccs.gov/PlansProviders/Downloads/MedicalCodingResources/COVID-19EmergencyMedicalCodingGuidance.pdf
https://www.azahcccs.gov/PlansProviders/Downloads/MedicalCodingResources/COVID19VaccineAdministrationBillingGuidelines.pdf


 

 

 

 


